Milton Youth Hockey

Monthly Board of Directors Meeting

Minutes of: December 15th, 2016

In Attendance:  Andresino, Bennett, Feloney, Hunt, Keating, Mounsey, Mullen, Naughton, Skillin, Sweeney, Young, Zona, Lovett
Members’ Speak
· NTR
Secretary’s Report:
· Minutes from the November 2016 meeting were submitted.

· A motion was made to accept the minutes of the November 10th, 2016 meeting by Mr. Skillin and second by Mr. Zona.

· The minutes were accepted unanimously with no changes.

Treasurer’s Report:
· A detailed review of the Organizations finances for the Board members was presented by Mr. Zona and Mr. Mullen on 12/1/16. 

· Mr. Mullen reported a plan to review a detailed financial report with Board members on a quarterly basis. 
· Mr. Mullen also suggested that at the next meeting the Board is prepared to discuss number of teams and tuition costs for next season.

Ulin Rink Report:
· Mr. Mullen reported that was a meeting to be held on December 14th between the DCR, the Town of Milton and Curry College. Board members, Mr. Mullen and Mr. Keating, were present as well as Mr. Burnes, Mr. Dennehy (Town of Milton),  Mr. Roy (DCR), and Mr. Timilty (State). At this meeting, two options for the Ulin Rink were presented: a 10 yr permit or a 25 year lease. For the 10 year permit, Curry College would be the anchor tenant and has requested to add 12 Curry Girls Hockey Games to the ice schedule. This could result in 36 hours of lost prime time ice at the rink. The Board unanimously decided to schedule a meeting with Town Administrator, Mike Dennehy, and David Burnes, Selectman, to discuss the options for Ulin Rink and the potential impact to the MYH program/organization. 
South Shore Conference:


· Mr. Bennett reported that it was brought to his attention by the SSC that there have been some teams calling up players without the SSC being notified. Mr. Bennett sent an email to all coaches reinforcing the proper procedure for calling up players and notifying the SSC. 
Girls Program:
· NTR
Yankee Conference:

· Monica Connolly reported that Brian Erickson has stepped down as Head of the Conference. The monthly meeting is scheduled for next week. 
District Meeting:

· .NTR
House League:
· Mr. Keating reported that the program is progressing smoothly. 
Learn To Skate:

· Ms. Mounsey requested having crates on the ice for learn to skate to assist children having difficulty getting themselves upright. Board members directed her to the crates in the Referee room at Ulin.   
Ice Chairman:
· NTR
Equipment Committee:

· NTR
Coaches Committee:
· NTR
Communications:

· NTR
Fundraising:

· Mr. Hunt reported speaking to the owner of the Common Market and put a hold on Friday, February 3rd for a fundraising social. A motion to hold the fundraiser was proposed by Ms. Naughton and seconded by Ms. Mounsey. Details to be determined prior to the next meeting.
Evaluation Committee

· NTR
Old Business:
· Ms. Connolly requested all Board Members review the Club Excellence video on the USA Hockey portal prior to the next meeting.
New Business:

· Mr. Zona reported that there will be a “Try Hockey for Free” day on February 25th. More details to follow. 
Next Monthly Meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for January 12th, 2017 at 6:45 p.m. at the Milton Police Station.  Motion to adjourn the meeting; meeting adjourned.

Minutes Respectfully Submitted,

Mollie L. Naughton
Secretary
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